

November 2, 2017

Senator Charles Grassley Senator Joni Ernst Representative Rod Blum Representative David Young

Representative Steve King Representative David Loebsack

Preservation Iowa and Iowa's Main Street Communities Support the Historic Tax Credit

Dear Iowa Congressional Delegation:

Preservation Iowa is a 26-year-old statewide nonprofit with a mission to build partnerships that enhance Iowa's economic and cultural future through the preservation of our state's historic resources. As Main Street Iowa community leaders and advocates for preservation in Iowa, we wish **to convey our strong support for retaining the federal Historic Tax Credit (HTC) during tax reform.**

Since its inception in 1979, this proven tool creates local jobs, generates tourism and preserves Iowa's historic properties. Please let your colleagues on the tax writing committees know about your support of the federal historic tax credit.

As President Ronald Reagan said when he addressed a national Town Hall meeting of almost 2000 Main Street communities, "Our historic tax credits have made preservation of our older buildings not only a matter of respect for beauty and history, but of course for economic good sense." Since then we have witnessed first-hand the positive impact it has had on our local economies.

Local Impact: The latest data prepared for the Iowa Economic Development Authority shows that every year the property taxes from renovated buildings on Main Street provide an additional \$10,800,000 to local governments.

Statewide Impact: In Iowa, the tax credit has helped finance 257 commercial rehabilitation projects between 2002 and 2016 resulting in more than \$1 billion in development investment and more than 9,000 construction jobs. Last year alone, the HTC helped to generate over \$59 million dollars in construction dollars invested in our state's historic buildings. These rehabilitated buildings are generating new tourism for the state, everywhere from Cedar Rapids' Czech Village & New Bohemia to Waterloo—and from Davenport to Mason City.

National Impact: Rutgers University found that the rehabilitation and repurposing of the 42,293 historic buildings generated over \$131 billion in total economic activity and 2.4 million jobs – 109,000 in 2016 alone. Rutgers also found that in addition to leveraging significant private funding, the HTC earns a net positive return in federal revenue. Since 1978, the \$25.2 billion in credits allocated since 1978 have returned an estimated \$29.8 billion in federal tax revenue.

The Historic Tax Credit helps us create more jobs and stimulate additional investment in our Main Street communities, while protecting important historic resources.

For the benefit of Iowa's small towns and historic commercial districts, we ask that you **protect the Historic Tax Credit in tax reform**.

Sincerely,





Joshua Moe, AIA

President, Preservation Iowa 325 E. Washington St., Ste 400 Iowa City, Iowa 52244-2238

Sarah Grunewaldt, Executive Director

Main Street Washington

Abby Huff, MFA, Executive Director Story City Greater Chamber Connection

Nancy Naeve, Executive Director

Spencer Main Street

Graham Sullivan, Director **Newton Main Street**

Breann Bye, Executive Director

6th Avenue Corridor Urban Main Street Program
Des Moines

Travis Toliver, Executive Director

Waverly Chamber of Commerce/Main Street

Debra Sprecker, Executive Director **Woodbine Main Street, Inc.**

Steve Frevert, Executive Director **Downtown Partners, Inc., Burlington**

Derek Lumsden

Osceola Chamber Main Street

Iim Miller. Executive Director

Historic Valley Junction Foundation, West Des Moines

Peg Raney, Executive Director **Jefferson Matters: Main Street**

Cindy Hicks, Executive Director

Downtown Ames

Lisa Oetken, Executive Director **Main Street Mount Pleasant**

Cassandra Gilbert, Coordinator Fort Madison Main Street

Newton Grotzinger, IOM, Executive Director Greater Franklin County Chamber of Commerce Hampton Main Street

Emily Brown, Executive Director Oskaloosa Main Street

Scott Tunnicliff, Executive Director **Hilltop Campus Village, Davenport**

Sarah McPherson, Executive Director

Main Street Manning

Mary Wells, Executive Director

Main Street Centerville

Kevin A. Rogers, Executive Director

West Branch Community Development Group

Sarah Thompson, Executive Director

Hamilton County Economic Development/ Hamilton Hometowns, Webster City

Brooke Prouty, Executive Director

Uptown Marion - A Main Street District

Emily Yaddof, Director Main Street Elkader

Bobbi Finarty, Executive Director

Main Street Grundy Center

Fred Zesiger, Executive Director

Main Street Ottumwa

Heidi Hoff Morrissey, Administrative Assistant

Main Street Waterloo

Carissa Harvey, Senior Planner

City of Fort Dodge

Rebecca Evans, Executive Director

Colfax Main Street, Inc.

Darla Ubben, Executive Director Conrad Chamber-Main Street

Dan LoBianco, Executive Director

Dubuque Main Street

Carol Lilly, Executive Director

Community Main Street, Cedar Falls

Lynette Davidson, Executive Director

Bloomfield Main Street

Christopher Wand, Board President

Czech Village/New Bohemia Main Street, Cedar

Rapids